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SECRETARY OF THE IRISH VOLUNTEERS.

Statement by Bulmer Hobson.

From the beginning there were two honorary

Secretaries - Eoin MacNeill and Lawrence Kettle, the

former of whom acted also as Chairman of the Provisional

Committee.

In addition, there was a paid assistant. Secretary

from early in 1914.

In January of that year Iwent to the U.S.A. to

contact Count Von Bernstorff with a view to interesting

Germany in Ireland, bringing with me a document drawn up

by Casement somewhat on the lines of his later document

"Ireland, Germany and the next War".

When I left Ireland the headquarters of the

Volunteers were at my private office at 12 D'Olier Street,

Dublin.

On my return from the
U.S.A.

the headquarters

had been transferred to an office in 206 Great Brunswick

Street, now Pearse Street, and there I found Liam Gogan,

one of the members of the Provisional Committee,

installed in a secretarial capacity. Whether he was

paid or not I do not know, but I presume that he was

as MacNeill and Kettle were still and continued to be

joint Honorary Secretaries.

Gogan, a young graduate, was not equal to the

task, and I went to MacNeill and pointed this out. As

a result of our discussion, Gogan was replaced by Liam
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Mellows as paid assistant Secretary, with satisfactory

results.

Associated with Liam Mellows in the office at a

later date were his brother, Barney, and Eimer O'Duffy.

The latter wrote many of the training notes for the

official paper "The Irish Volunteer".

Liam Mellows continued to be Secretary of the

Irish Volunteers until
august or September

1914
when he went orpames cohmheer

Compames in The Comhry
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